El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Board meeting on March 5, 2009

Meeting called to order at 5:00 pm  

Officers present: 




Committee Chairs:
 
President - Paul Unger



Training – Paula Englehardt

Vice-President - Katherine Bedrich


Communications – Don Travis

Secretary - Cindy Bolch


 

Paul opened the meeting by stating that we need to establish the responsibilities, mission, goals, and deliverables of each new committee.  We especially need to develop a dialogue regarding the MCNRB.  Paul wants us all to think about what our chapter long-term vision should be.

The motion was made, seconded, and approved by the board that starting with the 2010 Master Naturalist Training classes only 1 hour can be charged as volunteer hours for refreshments duty.

After much discussion the decision was made that hours for event attendance can only be logged as appropriate for that event.  In other words, if the event has been approved as a Volunteer event, individuals cannot log their attendance hours as Advanced Training hours and visa versa. 

Katherine reminded the board of upcoming events:

· March 14 – Boy Scouts.  MN will help them earn their Environmental Science merit badge.

· May 15 and 16 – Amphibian and mussel watch.  Cost will be either $10 or $20.  Details to come.

· March 30 and 31 – Millennium Seed Bank 

· April 2 – Board meeting at Katherine’s.

· April 9 – General Membership meeting at Richardson Farms

· Texas Stream Team – Jon Gersback has asked for volunteers.  Katherine and Connie will get back to the board on details.

· Brain Storming Session – Katherine suggested that we hold this session on April 28.  As a chapter we will determine what/where we want to go with our chapter.  Meeting details to come.   It was also suggested that we celebrate our chapter anniversary on April 28.

The Dewberry Festival will occur on the same day as our field trip to Sugarloaf Mountain.  The board decided that we would not participate in the festival this year.

The idea of chapter field trips was mentioned.  Suggestions were the Treaty Oak, the Lady Bird Wildflower center, Zilker Botanical Gardens, and McKinney Roughs.

The motion was made, seconded, and approved by the board whereas the MCNRB Project is a vital component to the long term success of the ECRC and because the book is in need of Board support, the MCNRB Committee is hereby elevated to an Ad Hoc Committee with Board chair status until further notice.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm  (Time included a 45 minute break for dinner)

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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